

Town of Auburn
Highway Safety Committee
June 21, 2023
Safety Complex
Approved Minutes
7:00 PM

Committee Members Present:  Selectman Tom Carroll, Dan Carpenter and Sgt. Kevin Cashman

Call to Order:  The meeting began at 7:00 with no quorum.

Police Report 

Sgt. Cashman reported 75 motor vehicle stops, 21 summonses, 30 arrests – 9 from motor vehicle stops and eight accidents.

Sgt. Cashman reported Officer Hansen is working on having the speed sign and trailer be on rotation with an officer.  Sgt. Cashman reported that about 15 grants were received for use with the DUI, and distracted driving checkpoints.

Road Agent Report – Tabled

Selectman Carroll reported that work is underway on Dearborn Road and should take a couple of months to complete.

New Business

Old Business

i.  Approval of Minutes – May 17, 2023 - Tabled

iii.  Next Meeting

Mr. Carpenter noted the meetings will close for the summer unless there is an urgent need.

Mr. Carroll reported that he has gotten a key for the Safety Complex so they won’t need to meet at Severance School.

Adjourn

The meeting ended at 7:27 PM.


Respectfully submitted,

Nancy J. Hoijer, Recording Secretary
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